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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

ON INTENTION OF SANTA MARIA JOINT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT  

TO ENTER INTO AN ENERGY SERVICES CONTRACT  

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of the intention of the Governing Board of the 

Santa Maria Joint Union High School District (“District”) to consider entering into an 

energy services contract (“Agreement”) with ENGIE Services U.S. for design and 

installation of solar photovoltaic systems at the following District sites pursuant to 

the terms of Government Code section 4217.12: 

 

1) Ernest Righetti High School, 941 Foster Road, Santa Maria, CA; 

2) Mark Richardson Career Technical Education Center and Agricultural Farm; 

3) Pioneer Valley High School, 675 Panther Drive, Santa Maria, CA; and 

4) Santa Maria High School, 901 S. Broadway, Santa Maria, CA 

 

The time and place set for the public hearing on the intention of the 

Governing Board of the District to consider entering into the Agreement is August 

6th, 2024, at 6:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter as practicable, at the Santa Maria 

Joint Union High School District Support Services Center, 2560 Skyway Drive, Santa 

Maria, CA  93455.  At such time, the testimony of all interested persons for or 

against the proposed Agreement will be heard. Any protest pertaining to the 

regularity or sufficiency of the proceedings shall be in writing and shall clearly set 

forth the irregularities and defects to which the objection is made. Any written 

protest shall be filed with the Clerk of the District on or before the time set for the 

hearing. The District may waive any irregularities in the form or content of any 

written notice and at the hearing may correct minor defects in the proceedings. 

Written protests may be withdrawn, in writing, at any time before the conclusion of 

the hearing. 

 

DATED: July 22, 2024 

 

 

Yolanda Ortiz 

Assistant Superintendent, Business Service 

Santa Maria Joint Union High School District 

 

 

Posted: July 22, 2024 

SMJUHSD District Website 

SMJUHSD Support Services Center Lobby and Board Room Entrances.  

 


